
Greetings Viking Nation! 
 
As you already know, statewide testing, known as 
the EOC, is in April.  Our students will take computer
-based tests in the areas of reading, writing, math, 
science. These subjects will include: 

• 11th grade Biology 

• 9th grade Algebra 

• 9th / 10th grade English Language Arts (ELA) 

• American Government 
 
With the recent reporting of our 2022 state testing 
results, I am happily encouraged by the continued 
achievement level and growth of our students.  I am 
also proud of our staff in being able to address the 
challenges of preparing students for the rigors of 
meeting the state standards.  I continually reflect on 
how best to communicate to 
parents about all-school testing, and my leadership 
direction when it comes to state tests. 
 
We will use the results of the EOC test to figure out 
ways to support students. 
 
It is most helpful that we have maximum attendance 
on those days, so please consider scheduling 
appointments outside your child’s testing schedule.  
 
With Viking Pride, 
 

Dr. Waymond Ervin 
Principal 
 
 



VISION 
 

Building Our Purpose 
 

Northeast High School is a student-
centered college and career readiness 

campus dedicated to ensuring a 
competitive education and transforming 

diverse scholars into eternal learners, 
productive citizens, and socially aware 

leaders in their communities. 
 
 
 

MISSION 
 

The mission of Northeast High School is 
to collaboratively increase the academic 
and performance achievement of each 

scholar while enhancing their social 
development and their promise as 

global citizens. 

CORE VALUES 
 

• Educate all educational partners to 
achieve their individual and collective 

academic goals. 
 

• Engage all educational partners to be 
active in a community of learners and 

strengthen bonds with our diverse 
population. 

 
• Empower all educational partners to 

provide support for continued academic 
and social emotional development. 







Dr. Chukwudi Udokwu’s science class participated in a hands-on lab activity where they learned about the effect of 
temperature and surface area on reaction rate. 
 
The objective of the experiment was to demonstrate a chemical reaction and the impact of temperature and 
surface area on the rate of the reaction. Students placed different sizes of seltzer tablets in three different 
temperatures of water to observe the different reaction rates. Students also used sugar cubes, and powdered 
sugar to measure the effect of surface area on different water temperature.  After students completed their 
analysis, they presented their conclusions.  Great lab experience while Vikings demonstrated how real 
science works! 

Science Lab: Effect of Temperature and Surface Area 
on Reaction Rate 



Throughout the first semester, students have 
engaged in two business cases, working in 
conjunction with VMLY&R and Mark One Electric. 
While working on these cases, students have 
developed and demonstrated the competencies 
of self-direction, effective collaboration, and 
critical and analytical thinking. 
 
It has been amazing to witness just how far 
students have come in their short period of time 
participating in 3DE. Students are stepping out of 
their comfort zones, crafting unique solutions to 
real-world problems, and communicating their 
ideas to not only their classmates but to the 
community at large. 
 
3DE students’ freshman year is about  
establishing a firm foundation  of 3DE’s six core 
competencies—critical & analytical thinking, 
creativity & innovation, cultural agility, self-
direction, effective collaboration, and engaging 
communication. These skills are essential to 
career success in every industry and job.  
 
Students build and practice these skills by 
developing solutions to case challenges, which are 
real challenges our business partners are facing.  
 
We are very excited to see what second semester 
has in store! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
9.3 Case Challenge 
Theme: Collaborating & Building Teams 
Competency: Effective Collaboration 
 
The Case: VLMY&R, is a well-known marketing 
and advertising company passionate about 
Creating Connected Brands. The company asked 
3DE students to pitch ideas for creating a better 
talent pipeline. Business coaches from VMLY&R 
came to Northeast to help students finalize their 
presentations and again for the final presentation 
judging. 
 
Congratulations to challenge winners Sonta 
Mahamed, Samaya Valladares and Mar’Tanice 
Jones! 

9.4 Case Challenge  
Theme: Creating the Customer 
Experience 
Competency:  Cultural Agility 
Analytical Tool: Survey 
 
The Case: Arby’s has the meats, but they don’t 
have enough teenaged customers!  Arby’s is one 
of 3DE’s national partners and they asked 
students what the company can do to create a 
customer experience that will attract more 
teens to their restaurants. Students could 
suggest changes to advertising strategies,  
additions to the experience, or even the layout 
of the restaurant space. 
 
Business coaches help business meetings with 
teams to hear their pitches prior to creating 
their final presentations. 
 
 
9.4 Case Challenge 
Theme: Making Effective Decisions  
Competency: Critical & Analytical Thinking 
 
The Case: Mark One is a major electrical 
company providing an array of electrical 
construction services from design/build and 
pre-construction to underground, data/comm 
and specialty systems. Mark One asked 3DE 
students to help them figure out what to do with 
leftover materials from the many job sites in the 
greater Kansas City area. 
 
In 9th Grade Literature, students tied power and 
control to something in their life while analyzing 
the mystery they are reading in class. In Physics 
First Science, students learned about kinetic 
energy. They applied their learning by analyzing 
the Black Panthers suit and tsunamis.  
 
Mark One associates came to Northeast to give 
more details about their problem and help 
students think through their solutions during 
business coaching. Students went on a field trip 
to the Mark One offices to learn more about 
their operation, careers in the field, and the top 
5 teams presented to Mark One their solutions. 
 
Congratulations to Justice Stanley, Ty 
Stivers, Chastity Spencer and Sa Nar for 
winning the challenge!  









On Monday, February 6th, Northeast High’s Future Business Leaders of America (FBLA) attended their Annual District 
Competition at UMKC Bloch School of Business in Kansas City, MO. Out of 25 members that participated, many were 
first time FBLA members and had never experienced competing in public speaking events. FBLA competitive events help 
prepare students for successful careers in business by providing opportunities to apply classroom concepts in a 
workforce-simulated competitive environment and compete for awards, scholarships, and recognition. 
 
NEHS competitors included, Blue Springs, Excelsior Springs, Grain Valley, Kearney, Lawson R-XIV, Lee’s Summit, Lee’s 
Summit North, Lee’s Summit West, Oak Park High, Platte County Raytown, Raytown South, Rockhurst, Smithville, St. 
Theresa, Staley, West Platte RII, and Winnetonka. Although this was NEHS first competitive event, 15 students placed in 

Northeast participates in FBLA District Competition 

See next page for photos taken at the FBLA District Competition 





There was a nice showing from Northeast families who attended the school’s Black History Celebration. 
Everyone seemed to have enjoyed watching our students perform and the delicious food catered in part by 
Game Day and Sweet Peaches Cobblers. Special thanks to our keynote speaker, Mr. Ossco Bolton III, Founder 
and CEO of The P.O.S.S.E.; recording artist, Lil’ Cupid, for performing your hit song “Alright”; to the student vol-
unteers and support staff for their assistance in serving; to Ms. Hunley-Sutton for her creative poster designs 
she displayed along the gymnasium walls; and our special guests, the African Dancers and Drum Ensemble from 
Southeast High School. Special thanks to Assistant Superintendent of School Leadership, Dr. Lloyd Jackson, for 
providing the funding for this event! Kudos to Mr. Melvin Brown and the Planning Committee! 









Attendance at the previous School Advisory Committee (S.A.C.) meetings have been low and one parent 
suggested we do something different to draw more participation. So, on February 22nd, Northeast High School’s 
S.A.C. hosted a Paint & Sip for families. This was one of many efforts to garner extra parental support in the 
school. It was well attended by students and parents! Everyone enjoyed the lasagna from Waldo’s Pizza and had 
several choices of juices and sodas to sip as they painted their canvases. Mr. Melvin Brown, Family and 
Community Engagement Liaison at Northeast, wants to give special recognition to student, Angel Stivers, for her 
assistance in preparing for this event! 





A group of Viking students, along with their sponsor, Mrs. Carmen Truax-Toledo, attended the first workshop 
sponsored by KC Storytellers. They had a busy day at the Black Archives where they met Jaylen Smith, the 
youngest mayor in the history of the United States. They also visited the Negro League Baseball Museum and 
the American Jazz Museum where they searched for inspiration to write stories to present next week at the KC 
Storytellers community event Saturday, March 11 at the Kansas City Public Library Plaza Branch, 4800 Main 
Street in Kansas City, Missouri, at 3:00pm. This event is presented by the Greater Kansas City Writing Project. 








